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Minutes

The meeting of the Annual Parish Council was held in The Christie Hall on Thursday 12th May 2022 commencing at 7.00pm.

Present:

	Councillor M Beuttell
	Cllr E Engel
	Councillor I Turner

	Councillor D Price
	Councillor M Riddington
	Parish Clerk W Gray

	
	
	


· Councillors were in attendance from 7.00pm 
· 8 members of the public were present 
The Chairman, Cllr Beuttell opened the meeting at 7.00pm.

Business Discussed

	1
	Apologies for Absence – Parish Cllrs Bradshaw and Wright.
	

	2
	The Chairman welcomed everyone to the Annual Parish Meeting.

Report from the Chair of Parish Council – See below.
Good Evening.   During this past most difficult year with the Pandemic causing the PC to meet virtually, we are all relieved that we can now meet face to face with our Residents who attend our meeting.

We have had several planning applications, in fact 23, within the village.   Some have been approved and some are pending.   It is always good to remember that the Parish Council only comments on any application and it is HDC that give the final approval/refusal.

There has been a very contentious application by Newlands to erect Industrial Distribution Units with Ancillary Offices, on land South of Chesterton.   Whilst this is not directly near Sibson-cum-Stibbington the traffic chaos that this could cause when the A605 is over utilised with HGV’s would be immense.   This application is still in the early stages but has had many objections from residents of Elton, Chesterton Alwalton and Sibson-cum-Stibbington.  I would ask you all to look at the planning application on the HDC website 22/00441/FUL.

The PC successfully applied for an LHI grant to provide Double Yellow lines along Old North Road Stibbington, in an attempt to reduce dramatically the HGV’s parking along that road, and causing disruption and chaos to our residents who reside there.   The ongoing battle with HDC planning regarding the Pure Fuels is going to appeal and we as a PC and I as a DC fully support all opposition to the production of flammable fuel on this Site.   We also have the backing of our County Councillor Simon Bywater and our MP Shailash Vara.

Finally I hope that as many residents as possible will attend our Celebration Tea Party to celebrate our Queen’s 70 years of service to this country.   Elton Road will not be closed, but we would welcome residents from all over Sibson-cum-Stibbington, to bring a table chairs and Tea, together with any Jubilee Cakes to this event on Saturday the 4th June.   

Once again, I would like to thank my fellow Councillors, who sit here tonight unopposed and duly re-elected to our Parish Council.   Also, Wendy, our Parish Clerk.


	

	3
	Annual Accounts 2021/2022: 
a) To approve the Annual Governance Statement by resolution
b) Consider Accounting Statements by members as a whole
c) Approve Accounting Statements by resolution 
d) On approval Accounting Statement to be signed and dated 
A to D signed off approved and agreed
Certificate of Exemption signed by Cllr Beuttell and Parish Clerk for submission to External Auditor.
	

	4
	Questions: None
	

	5
	Any Other Matters: No matters arising.
	

	6
	Conclusion of Annual Parish Meeting: Cllr Beuttell closed by thanking everyone for attending the Annual Parish Meeting.
The meeting closed at 7.10 p.m.
	

	7
	Date of next meeting:

Thursday 4th May 2023
	


Signed by Chair

DATE: 
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